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A huge thank you to all our parents who attended PTM on Thursday 
19/1/23. It was a particularly special day because it was our first Face-
to-Face (F2F) PTM since COVID started & we were very pleased to 
welcome you back on campus. 
 
Although some parents expressed concern about lost learning time, 
we felt that providing this enrichment experience for students to meet 
their teachers together with their parents as part of our Assessment 
for Learning (AFL) strategy, was a valuable investment of time. 
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Ms. Valerie Thompson 
 

Dear WSS Parents, 
 
I hope that you enjoy the Newslet-
ters as much as I do putting them 
together.  They are packed with 
examples of some of the learning, 
fun, engagement & innovative 

initiatives that take place at WSS each week, de-
signed to take your child’s learning to the next level.  

Our Vision; ‘Excellence Through Teamwork; Success For All’ 

 

 

Date  Details 

2nd Jan. 
2023 

• First day of Term 2. 

• T2 fees due, thank you. 

Mon. 16th 
January 

• Re-enrollment for September 2023 opens. 

• Re-enrollment for Sept. 2023 may only be completed 
once full T2 fees have been cleared. 

• Deadline for online re-enrollment & paying the re-
enrollment fee is Monday 10th April.  From Tuesday 
11th April, un-booked seats would be given to the 
Waiting List. 

Wed. 15th & 
Thurs. 16th 
Feb. 

• Mid-Term Break (2 days) 

27/3/23 to 
6/4/23 

• Spring Break (2 weeks) 

• Term 3 starts on Monday 10/4/23. T3 fees due, thank 
you. 

17/4/23 • T3 Mid-Term Break (1 day) 

29/6/23 • Official last day of the academic year. 
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Whole School News 

Find our updated Parent Hand-

book through this QR code.  

Check-out school policies & pro-

cedures to be familiar & com-

fortable with our system. 

Newsletter Contents 
Page Item Includes: 

1, 2 Dates for Your Diary & gen-
eral notices 

•   
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Whole School News • Storyboard Top Tips; Getting the 
most from PTMs & Developing 
Self-Confidence 

• Welcome to F2F PTM  

• SPEA Excellence Day 

 7-8 Whole School Superstar 
Champions 

• Inter-School Quran Champions 

 9-11 Junior Section Superstar 
Champions 

• Class Champions & Teddy Goes 
Home winners 

 12-13 
14-15 
16 
 
17 
18-19 
20-23 
 

Junior Section News • Community Service Week 

• Y2-Y3 Transition Day 

• Staff  CPD (Training) 

• FS2 Learning 

• Y1 Learning 

• Y2 Learning 

24 Primary Section Superstar 
Champions 

• Y6-Y7 Transition Meetings 

• Healthy Eating Day 

25 
26 
27 
28 
29 

Primary Section News • Assembly Time with Y5H2 

• Assembly Time with Y3H2 

• Y6-Y7 Transition Meetings 

• Healthy Snack Day 

• PPP Volunteers 

30 
 
 
31 
32 
 
33-34 
35 
36 
 
 
37 
 
 
 
 

Secondary Section News • Preparing Students for their Fu-
ture; Murdock University Winter 
Camp 

• The PASS Survey 

• Student Council Meeting with VP 

• Metacognition Session 

• Sixth Form Admission Session 

• Geography Club A Y10G Initia-
tive! 

• Head Girl attends a character 
building session at GWA, ‘Being 
Positively Relentless’  
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Whole School News; Storyboard Top Tips! 
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Whole School News; Welcome to F2F PTM, 19/1/23! 

Our first full F2F PTM since COVID, we were absolutely delighted & 
thrilled to welcome back our families into WSS for a live PTM.  
 
This F2F meeting was arranged in response to parent feedback which 
expressed their desire to  meet their teachers in person. It was not a ‘off 
day’ for students; accompanying their parents to meet their teachers in 
person as a family, sends a powerful message of home-school teamwork 
around the child, & that the child has a responsibility for self-
development within the learning triangle of home-school-child.  Discus-
sions around their strengths, targets, learning journey, attainment & 
progress are very powerful to boost motivation & application. 
 
Parents who were unable to attend are most welcome to schedule a later 
TEAMS or F2F meeting with their teachers. 
 
Home-school meetings can always be arranged through the teacher di-
rectly, or through the PRE Ms. Aiysha as required. 
 
Primary & Secondary Student Leaders supported the day by helping 
parents navigate PTM.  This is leadership in action! Thank you! 
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Whole School News; SPEA Excellence Day, 17/1/23 

WSS SLT & MLT representatives attended the recent SPEA British Curricu-
lum schools SIA Ms. Lynn’s ‘Excellence Day’ on 17/1/23. The day was de-
signed for Principals & Senior S\leaders to share expertise and attend work-
shops on the latest development in education as presented by Oxford.  Thank 
you SPEA for outing on tis event to support school development. 
 
Ms. Sreeja, Assistant Principal, Secondary, shared that they were able to 
meet with our SPEA School Improvement Advisor (SIA) Ms. Lynn & GEMS 
Principal & our LAB (Local Advisory Body) member Ms. Albie. It was a very 
productive day. 
Some of the programme details were as follows: 

• Dr. Jonathan Osborne's session discussed ‘Challenges and New Direc-
tions in Science Education.’ 
We understood how just knowledge is not enough to sustain good teach-
ing. How can we build more trust in Science education by removing un-
necessary myths in science?  
The discussion also included the importance of building the reliability of 
the search engines used by students during research.  
The most significant bit was about the new skill that would be tested in 
the following PISA (2025): the ability to research, evaluate and use scien-
tific information for decision-making. 

• There was an exciting session on strategies to accelerate reading skills by 
Mr. Paul Woodfall. He recommended multiple exciting strategies to im-
prove reading skills, like habit formation, reading circles, perspective-
taking, etc. 

• Some other sessions included strategies to embed well-being across the 
school and how to engage six-year-olds to be taught about sustainability 
and climate change. 

 
Thank you SPEA & Ms. Lynn for this wonderful training initiative!  
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WSS Inter-School Quran Competition Superstar Champions! 

Many thanks to parents, Ms. Mukhsana, 
Mr. Issam & Mr. Abed for their extra 
support of our students to prepare, 
practice & compete in this important Al
-Amana inter-school competition. WSS 
students won 3 top prizes! 

Congratulations to: 

• Anas Rashad won 2nd place 

• Fatima won 3rd place in the Azan 
competition & Anas Rashad 3rd 
place. 
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WSS Inter-School Quran Competition Superstar Champions! 

Congratulations to: 

• Anas Rashad won 2nd place 

• Fatima won 3rd place in the Azan 
competition & Anas Rashad 3rd 
place. 
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WSS Junior Section Superstar Champions! 

 

 

Congratulations to Star Student Ashar Ahmed (Y1H2) for improving his writing skills using the 
self-assessment checklist provided by his teachers. Thanks to Ms. Beena and Ms. Mina for building 
up their students’ independent learning skills. 

 

Y2H2 
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WSS Junior Section Superstar Champions! 

Thank you to Salama (Y2), one of 
our wonderful Junior student Lead-
ers, who went out of her way to send 
a ‘get well soon’ video to one of her 
sick teachers. This showed great 
kindness & made the recipient very 
happy!  
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WSS Junior Section Superstar Champions! 
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Junior Section News; It’s Community Service Week!  
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Junior Section News; It’s Community Service Week!  
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Junior Section News; Y2-Y3 Transition Session!  

Primary Teachers, Student Leader & SLT visited Y2 classrooms to introduce themselves & to see Y2 learning & the stu-
dents  in action, so they can better understand & prepare for the learning needs of the new Y3 batch in September to smooth 
their transition process into Primary. 
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Junior Section News; Y2-Y3 Transition Session!  
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Junior Section News; Staff Continuing Professional Training (CPD)!  

Ms. Aneeza led a CPD (training) session for our Assistant Teachers this week. The Theme was the teaching of, & support 
for, EAL (English as an additional language). Since almost all our students join WSS as EAL students, this is really critical 
CPD. We love how Ms. Aneeza modelled how she applies strategies to her teaching, thus clearly demonstraring effective ped-
agogy & practical strategies. This is a highly effective training model. Thank you, Ms. Aneeza! 
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Junior Section News; Outdoors Too, With FS2! 

With Ms. Maria Khan 
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Junior Section News; Fun in Y1! 
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With Ms. Mariam 

Junior Section News; Fun in Y1! 
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Junior Section News; News from Y2! 

Y2H2 with Ms. Krishnapriya 
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Junior Section News; News from Y2! 
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Junior Section News; News from Y2! 

In Y2F2 
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Junior Section News; News from Y2! 

In Y2F2 
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WSS Primary Section Superstar Champions! 

Wonderful to see the terrific Teamwork to achieve display board upgrades. Thank you! 
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Primary Section News; Assembly Time with Y5H2! 

The theme of this Assembly was ‘Hard Work Pays Off!’ What a great theme to remind us that success & achievement are 
hard-won, not given. 
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Primary Section News; Assembly Time with Y3H2! 

The theme of this Assembly was ‘Perseverance’. Students  learnt that investing in repeated effort is more likely to lead to 
achieving your goals. 

Y3F2 with Ms. Sangeetha 
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Primary Section News; Y6-Y7 Transition Meetings! 

Y7 Teachers, Student & Sixth Form Leaders met with current Y6 students to talk about what they can expect from Second-
ary Section next year. We will have further Transition Meetings later in the year also to ensure our Y6 students feel ready 
for the next step of their learning adventure! Huge thanks to our wonderful student leaders for supporting this important 
initiative. 
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Primary Section News; Healthy Snack Day, 19/1/23! 

In Y3F2 

It’s SNACK ATTACK!! We all 
love to snack, but how healthy 
are yours? What food can you 
add or avoid to make snack 
time healthier 
How fun & creative can you 
bee with nuts, seeds, fresh fruit 
& vegetables? 
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Primary Section News 

Thank you to our wonderful PPP 
who are volunteering in Primary 
classes to support our Maths Fo-
cus of closing the COVID gap. 
Here is a PPP member helping 
out in  Y3F2. Thank you for your 
precious time! 
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Secondary Section News; Preparing Students for their Future! 

Sixth Form students recently attended 4-day 
winter camp conducted by Murdoch Universi-
ty, about their future prospects, finance & 
cryptocurrency and  exploring career opportu-
nities.  
 
Areej Moin, (Y12G) said, “We really had a won-
derful time, learned a lot and also got some clari-
ty of the career path we feel most passionate 
about and would want to pursue in the near fu-
ture.” 
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Secondary Section News; PASS Assessment & PASS Data Application! 

Students recently undertaking PASS Assessments. While CAT4 & GL Progress Tests provide us with academic-type data, 
PASS provides data of an attitudinal and social nature. Since learning occurs most effectively when a student is positively 
motivated & has a positive self-learner image, it is helpful to school that we have this holistic data. Data provides information 
on social and personal areas that school can promote to improve the personalisation of our students learning & wellbeing.  
One of our school development priorities is the identification & support for ‘Fragile learners’. PASS data tells the students’ 
social story, helping educators identify and support fragile learners whose achievement is held back by factors such as a lack 
of confidence, motivation, or connection to school.  
 
Arshaq (Y13BH) said, “(This) Survey gave students an idea about (their own) well-being and health.” 



32 

 

Secondary Section News; This Week’s Student Council Meeting With VP Mr. Suj! 

This week, the VP Mr. Suj met with Secondary Student Council leaders to discuss their Digital Footprint, & the importance 
of having a positive & professional reputation to support future education & employment. This is what students said about 
the meeting: 
 
Ahmed Raza (Y13BH – Scorpion House Leader), “We had a valuable discussion on our Goals that we achieved last term, which 
had a positive impact on our studies and social skills.” 
 
Arjun Sujeev (Y9BH1- Digital Leader - Secondary Section), “We discussed the importance of keeping a positive digital foot-
print. Group activities promoted teamwork. The discussion gave me insight into what we, together as a team have achieved. I en-
joyed it and it was a fun experience.”  

          - 
Mr. Suj said, “Being able to reflect on our achievements & celebrate our successes is very important.”  
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Secondary Section News; Learning How We Learn - Metacognition! 

A Metacognition session was conducted in 
Secondary classes on 17/1/2023. The aim of 
the session was: 
1. To enable students to reflect on their 

own learning journey and self-evaluate 
their plans.  

2. To give students a sense of control over 
thinking & learning, promote deep 
learning and make them active learners.  

 
 
Section Heads had provided a session to 
teachers, who led the sessions in their Form 
Class. 

 
Mr. Franklin & Ms. Sreeja – Assistant Prin-
cipals, Secondary shared,  
“’Thinking about thinking’ is known as meta-
cognition. Knowing how we learn best has 
been shown to boost learning significantly!” 

Mazlow’s Theory of the Hierarchy of 
Human Needs 
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Secondary Section News; Learning How We Learn - Metacognition! 
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Secondary Assistant Principals Mr. Franklin & Ms. Sreeja ran several sessions on 189/1/23 fro Y11 students & parents about 
the new Sixth Form admission process & how to book seats for next September 2023. Admission into Sixth Form depends on 
IGCSE grades in the subject choice for ‘A’ Levels, so preparation for admission needs to start early. Thank you parents & 

Secondary Section News; Sixth Form Admission Session! 
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Secondary Section News; Geography Club! 
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Secondary Section News; ‘Being Positively Relentless!’ 

WSS Head Girl, Natiela  attended a character development session titled: ‘Being Positively Relentless!’ on Thursday 12 Jan-
uary 2023 at GEMS World Academy, Dubai. 
She reported,  
"I had a good time at the session with Mr. David Harkins. It was insightful to learn the importance of questioning the status quo, 
and learning that doing so opens so many roads and opportunities for innovation and also helps leave a mark of bettering people 
and society."   


